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President Jonathan: Launching the Nigerian Power Reform Roadmap 

 

We are today gathered here in Lagos, the commercial capital of our nation, for a twin seminal 

event: to launch our Administrationôs electric power roadmap and to productively engage 

with key stakeholders of the economy in a focused discourse on our plans to effectively 

tackle the critical challenge of the enormous electric power deficit and transforming the 

sector into the major driver of Nigeriaôs economic development process. 

 I have brought along to this session cabinet members and other key functionaries of 

my government to underscore the seriousness with which our Administration views Nigeriaôs 

huge infrastructure deficit, with special focus on the power sector. 

 My appraisal of the sector over the past few years has revealed that the factors that 

impede reliable electricity service delivery in Nigeria include the absence of a sustained and 

deliberately deployed long term power development strategy; under-exploitation of our 

abundant energy endowment; and the absence of significant reform. 

 Fortunately, the Obasanjo Administration recognized these challenges and did initiate 

a power reform program that is enshrined in the Electricity Power Sector Reform (EPSR) Act 

of 2005, which we are implementing fully. In order to fast track the resolution of all critical 

issues pertaining to power, I constituted two committees soon after I assumed office as 

President.  These are the Presidential Action Committee on Power, PACP, which I chair, with 

the Vice President as Alternate Chair and the Presidential Task Force on Power, PTFP, with 

my Special Adviser on Power as Chairman.   

 The primary objective was to eliminate bureaucratic red tape while maintaining the 

rigorous nature of decision making in Government. The PACP is charged with the 

responsibility of providing leadership and guidance, and to determine the general policy 

direction and strategic focus of power reform. The PTFP is the engine room for day-to-day 

planning, and is charged with the responsibility of developing and driving forward the Action 

Plan for the Nigerian power sector, with achievable targets; especially with reference to the 

areas of power generation, transmission, distribution as well as fuel-to-power.  The Ministry 

of Power continues to handle the day to day running and supervision of the affairs of the 

Ministryôs relevant agencies. 


